
 

  
Lucy Allan MP 
House of Commons 
Westminster 
London 
SW1A 0AA 
 

18 November 2020 
 
 
Dear Lucy, 
 
I am writing to express my full endorsement of the Telford Towns Fund Board plans for a new digital                   
hub which is a collaboration between Telford College and Wolverhampton University, as it will be               
transformational for lives so many Telford residents. 
 
Having visited Telford College to meet with apprentices in the Automotive Centre, and having              
worked closely with you in Parliament, I know how committed you and the College are to creating                 
opportunities for young people locally. I wish you every success with the Towns Fund bid. 
 
As Chair of the Education Select Committee, I am committed to aspiration and creating a ladder of                 
opportunity for every young person, whatever their background. I believe these plans are an excellent               
model for other areas to follow and I congratulate all members of the Telford Towns Fund Board for                  
bringing forward such creative and ambitious proposals. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Robert Halfon MP 

 


